March 24, 2003

Liz Balvin-Carrier Management

WorldCom

Dear Ms. Balvin:

This letter is in response to your March 12, 2003, Binding Response to the Qwest Binding Response to formal escalation (number E08) regarding the WorldCom position that the “Customer Address Location Area (CALA) order requirement is Qwest imposed and erroneous.”

WorldCom Binding Response – March 12, 2003

“WorldCom would argue that the "negotiated business rules" within Qwest Appendix B (developer worksheets) disclosure documentation version 10.0 are in conflict with each other, thus not straightforward and subject to interpretation.

      EU-26a / CALA Negotiated Business Rules: "Customer Address Location Area: Code used to identify what area an address is located in when a zip code is unavailable. Required if ZIP is not provided or if the ZIP crosses multiple CALAs."

      WorldCom Comment: WorldCom interpreted the first rule to mean that CALA would be required when "zip is unavailable" and only "if ZIP is not provided".  Therefore, WCom understood that when the zip code could be provided, the use of the "or" statement in the second sentence alleviates the need to provide CALA.

      WorldCom therefore reiterates its position that Customer Address Location Area (CALA) order requirement is Qwest imposed and erroneous. In addition, WorldCom disagrees that a change request is in order but that Qwest need to correct the system defect that rejects orders when a valid zip code is supplied.”

Qwest Response

Section 2.3.1 (Usage Definitions) of IMA Disclosure for 10.0 defines how to treat conditional statements: “Conditional – This field is required for this activity based upon a condition. The system shall enforce the business rule and require a valid entry when the condition is true.” 

Qwest believes the documentation is clear.  In the case of EU-26a / CALA Negotiated Business Rules, the conjunction 'or' indicates that CLECs must provide CALA when one or more of the following conditions are true: "ZIP is not provided," or "the ZIP crosses multiple CALAs."  

Qwest maintains that WorldCom’s request seeks a change to an existing OSS Interface.

Please contact me by telephone at (303) 624-4450 or by e-mail at lnotari@qwest.com if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Lynn Notarianni

Senior Director Information Technologies 

Qwest

